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General Information: 

The primary purpose of Fu Jen’s Teaching of Excellence special program, 
funded by the Ministry of Education, the Republic of China, is to expose 
students to different teaching pedagogy and learning experiences. Complying 
with this requirement, the Institute of History has adopted the English-only 
policy for conducting the seminar of “ The Clash and Synthesis of 
Civilization.”  This professor will accordingly follow this guide line to use 
English to lecture, to lead discussion and to assign reading material. 
Students are required to engage the subject matter in the same way. 

Course Contents: 
According to Huntington’s gloomy prediction, the fundamental source of 
conflict in this new world will not be primarily ideological or primarily 
economic. “The great divisions among humankind and the dominating source of 
conflict will be cultural. Nation states will remain the most powerful actors 
in world affairs, but the principal conflicts of global politics will occur 
between nations and groups of different civilizations. …Conflict between 
civilizations will be the latest phase in the evolution of conflict in the 
modern world. ” His vision in 1993 seemed to be so prophetic that the 
terrorist attacks on the New World Trade Center on September 11, 2004 and the 
aftermath  look like to have followed the lines as he had drawn in his book. 
The debates on the clash of civilizations  have been on the rise ever since. 
Yet, Mr. Ben S. Bernanke, the Chairman of the U.S. Reserved Bank, in his 
speech delivered at the 30th Economic Symposium on August 25, 2006, seems to 
have voiced a different tone. Thomas L. Friedman in his recent book the World 
is Flat discusses primarily about the economic competition and integration 
among different nations in the process of globalization, though he does not 
rule out the possibilities of cultural conflicts in it. 
   The complexities of these relating issues lead us to ask “whether 
different civilizations are bound to clash or can accommodate each other to 
coexist peacefully? Or can there be a synthesizing process to create a 
commonly shared new Civilization?” If the clashes can not be averted, are 
cultural differences the only cause?  After all, what is exactly the meaning 
of “civilization” or “culture?” Can’t there sub-culture within a culture? 
Can’t there be wars between the actors of the same culture, such as the WWII?  
Then, what about the deepening rich-poor gaps as the results of globalization 
both in the industrialized and industrializing nations? The problems of the 
migrant and temporary/foreign worker and many other issues? They may not be 
serious to trigger a world wide war, couldn’t they cause the clashes of 
civilization? 
The answers are elusive, but the questions are vitally important to our 
survival. This course is trying to explore and discuss these issues. 
Requirement: 

Students enrolled in this seminar are required to listen to the lecture and 
participate in the discussion; it is your responsibility to complete all 
reading assignments before coming to the class.  In addition, writing is an 
important component of this seminar. Each one of you will be assigned a topic 
and a research paper to be focused on it. Chinese version of the research 
paper is not accepted in this course.

Final course grade is based on your total performance in the class 
activities: completion of reading assignments, participation in discussion, 
on-time completion of essay-writing and attendance. 

Reading Assignment:

Since the computer on-line reading is readily available to every one and at 



any time/location, we should take full advantage of it. Our readings will be 
the combination of the resources from the internet and available books. 
 A reading for all students is essential for the success of this course; 
selection from the following titles and reading assignments on-line are 
therefore required.

1. Homi K. Ghabha, The Location of Culture. Routledge Classic, 2005.
2 .  Thomas L. Friedman, The World is Flat: A Brief History of the Twenty-
First   
      Century. New York: Farrar, Straus and Giroux, 2005.
3. Francis Fukuyama, The End of History and the Last Man. New York: Penguin, 
      1992.
4. Samuel Huntington, The Clash of Civilizations and the Remaking of World 
Order. New York: Simon & Schuster, 2003. Paper back edition.
5. Samuel Huntington, “The Clash of Civilization,” Foreign Affairs. Summer 
1993, volume 73, number 3, pp. 22-28. 
http://www.alamut.com/subj/economics/misc/clash.html
6. Samuel Huntington, The Clash of Civilizations? The Debate. W.W. Norton, 
New York: 1996.
7.  Eward Said, Culture and Imperialism. New York: Alfred A. Knopf, 1993


